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Since the COVID-19 pandemic, changes have been taking place rapidly at our network health centers, like everywhere else.  Within BCHN’s network health centers, providers are being redeployed to hospitals or emergency departments.  Staff priorities are being shifted.  Most in-person visits are being cancelled and the appointments are being switched to televisits.  These changes resulted in low referrals of patients with SDH needs from providers to CHWs. 

With increasing number of people who are becoming unemployed and social distancing, it is anticipated that the social needs in our communities have worsened.  The crisis has called for all hands on deck.  Collaboration, coordination and team spirits are being called for now more than before.

BCHN has been implementing a targeted and coordinated response to screening for and addressing SDH during this COVID 19 pandemic. We revised the workflow to ensure our patients are being screened for and assisted with their unmet social needs.  In the revised workflow, BCHN CHWs will administer the SDH screener instead of health center staff.  BCHN has expanded its SDH program from 10 to 21 partner health centers. BCHN is working to further expand its reach by assisting recently hospital discharged patients with SDH needs and linking them to appropriate resources.  To further maximize our reach, BCHN has been calling patients who we had previously assisted and linking them to resources.  We've developed a postcard to help promote our SDH services and shared it with the health centers in an effort to increase referrals from providers. Among the patients screened for SDH, food insecurity is a top need.   In response, BCHN launched a free food delivery program.  Using our mobile van, BCHN delivers groceries (provided by Bravo, Montefiore food pantry) to eligible patients with food insecurity. BCHN assesses for SNAP eligibility and assists eligible patients enroll into the SNAP program.

